
THE BILGE PUMP | 1the Queen City Yacht Club  
2608 Boyer Avenue East • Seattle, WA 98102 • (206) 709-2000 • www.queencity.org

Commodore’s Report 
May, 2015

Opening Day of boating season is 
here! All of the planning is com-

plete. All of the clean-up, painting and 
planting is complete too. Thank you, 
Barry Rutten, for a well-executed Pride 
of Queen City! We’re all sharing our 
beautiful club with our boating friends 
from near and far while we discover 
new friends that love boating as much 
as we do. What a wonderful event. 
Thank you, John and Debbie Hieber, for 
being the best Opening Day chaircouple 
ever. However, they didn’t do this alone. Thanks to 
all the many volunteers that have shared their talents 
and given their time so generously to make this 2015 
Opening Day a memorable event.

By the time you read this you will have noticed 
that the Dock 1 extension project has begun. 
Unfortunately construction had to start just before 
Opening Day to meet our permit schedule, but we’re 
forging ahead trying to complete the project as 
quickly as possible. Thank you all for your patience 
during construction. Extra big thanks to P/C Bob 
Myers for hanging in there to keep this project mov-
ing ahead. An extra big thanks to Laurean Myers for 
sharing Bob’s time for this project.

Our active membership is now at our maximum 

of 400. This means the ½ off initiation 
fee new member incentive has expired. 
Thank you very much, Chris and 
Sandy Benson, for a job well done!

Last month was full of exciting 
events. Some events involved just plain 
fun. Some involved creativity. Others 
involved some level of physical activ-
ity. But all involved fellowship, cooper-
ation and recognition for job well done. 
So, let’s see… Children’s Easter Party, 
Daffodil Marine Festival, Pressure 
Wash-A-Palooza, Winslow Spring 
Clean-Up and Pride of Queen City. 
Thank you event chairs and all the vol-

unteers that pulled together to make Queen City 
Yacht Club the star of the Salish Sea!

May brings us:
H � Blues, Brews and BBQ Saturday Social, May 9th.
H � New member Orientation, May 16th.
H � Memorial Day Cruise to Eagle Harbor, May 22nd 

through 25th
H � Opening Day festivities and events begin April 

29th and go through May 3rd.
Please see the Queen City Yacht Club web page 

calendar for the most recent events and dates.
Still proud and happy to serve, the McGrew 

Crew is here for you.
—Dick McGrew, Commodore

Richard McGrew
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Vice Commodore’s 
Report 

A s of this writing we have 
returned from a great week-

end at the Tacoma Yacht Club’s 
Daffodil Festival. We had great 
weather during the trip to Tacoma 
and back as well as during the 
Sunday parade. We did have rain 
as we gathered for the trivia con-
test on Saturday. So, a normal 
weekend in the Northwest. A 
thank you to Don and Judy Wilson 
for volunteering Hey Jude as the 
Officers’ Boat, Carol Soffel for lead-
ing the decoration efforts and 
Chuck Gould for the bagpipes. A 
special treat.

By the time you read this, 
Opening Day week should be well 
underway. This is the time of year 
where everyone gets to participate, 
from the cleanup at Winslow, Pride 
of Queen City and the many events 
of the Opening Day week. We will 
be involved in most of the official 
functions, which is one of the joys 
of “going through the chairs.” We 
get to meet a lot of nice people and 
see how the other half lives. Thank 
you to everyone who volunteered 
their time and effort to make 
Opening Day such a fun event.

DUMPSTER: On a more 
serious note we have had a 
recent series of problems with 
unauthorized use of the club 
dumpster. The dumpster is 

* FREE HAUL OUT *

st th
February 1  thru February 28

and
th th

July 15  thru September 15

June 
Bilge Pump 
Deadline
May 10

•	Refit	&	Restoration

•	Yacht	Commissioning

•	Mechanical	&	Electrical	
Systems

•	Topside	Refinishing

•	Navigation,	Entertainment	
&	Communication	Systems

•	Shipwright	Services

•	Fiberglass	Repair

•	Hull	Extensions

•	Rigging	&	Furlers	

•	General	Maintenance	&	
Detailing

•	Custom	Metal	Fabrication

•	Heated	Dry	Storage

www.seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW  
WEST 

At Shilshole Bay Marina

206-783-6550 
west@seaviewboatyard.com 

SEAVIEW  
NORTH 

At Squalicum Harbor Marina

360-676-8282 
north@seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW YACHT 
SERVICE FAIRHAVEN
In Bellingham’s Fairhaven District

360-594-4314 
fairhaven@seaviewboatyard.com

SERVING NW BOATERS FOR 41 YEARS

clearly marked with what 
can be disposed of and what 
cannot. Recently we have a 
TV, liquid paint and finally a 
U Line refrigerator left in the 
dumpster. Electronics, including 
TV’s and computers, must be 
disposed of in accordance with 
city and state’s “E Recycle” 
policies. You can find the nearest 
disposal site by visiting the 
web at www.ecyclewashington.
org and entering your location. 
Disposal of paint in a liquid 
state is considered a hazardous 
material and must not be put in 
the dumpster. Latex paint can be 
hardened and then placed in the 
dumpster. Most major hardware 
stores and paint stores sell a 
product that will quickly cure 
paints for disposal. I have been 
told that cat litter will also do a 
good job, although I have never 
tried this myself. You can visit the 
Seattle Government website www.
hazwastehelp.org/hhw/disposal-
locations to find a disposal site if 
you cannot cure the product. 

Finally the disposal of refrig-
erators is not authorized, as 
they “…contain chlorofluoro-
carbons (CFC’s) which are regu-
lated under the Federal Clean Air 
Act. These items cannot be dis-
posed of and should be recycled. 
Recycling will insure that CFC’s 
are safely removed for recycling 
or disposal and are not released 

http://www.ecyclewashington.org
http://www.ecyclewashington.org
http://www.hazwastehelp.org/hhw/disposal-locations
http://www.hazwastehelp.org/hhw/disposal-locations
http://www.hazwastehelp.org/hhw/disposal-locations
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into the atmosphere.” Our waste 
disposal company can and have 
refused to pick up our dumpster 
when they note that unauthorized 
material has been placed in it. This 
means that other members (House 
Committee) have had to dumpster 
dive, remove and properly dispose 
of your waste. You can find out 
more information about where to 
dispose appliances at http://your.
kingcounty.gov/solidwaste. Failure 
to comply with these guidelines 
and rules can result in more serious 
problems. As I said at the begin-
ning of this paragraph the dump-
ster has labels identifying what 
may be dumped and what may not. 
When in doubt do not dump. 

—John Rogers, Vice Commodore

Rear Commodore’s 
Report

A s always, April was a wild 
ride this year, with all 

the activities leading up to the 
Opening Day festivities. You 
know it’s a busy month when you 
can’t do all the Queen City activi-
ties because you’re participating 
in other Queen City events. Such 
was the case the weekend of April 
10-12 when our Fleet Captain, 
Chuck Gould, led a group of QCYC 
boats to the Daffodil Festival at 
the Tacoma Yacht Club. This fun 
event is always well organized and 

well attended by most of the yacht 
clubs within the Puget Sound area. 
Besides the great food, trivia con-
test and live music, there was a 
boat parade on Sunday that topped 
off the weekend activities. 

The problem was that on the 
same weekend at the Queen City 
main station there was also a 
docks Fun Day on Saturday, and 
the Pressure Wash-A-Palooza on 
Sunday. Good thing we had lots of 
vibrant and energetic volunteers 
who supported those events rather 
than participate in the Bacchus 
behavior at Daffodil. The Pressure 
Wash-A-Palooza was a new event 

inspired by Pride of Queen City 
Chairman Barry Rutten and is sure 
to become an annual event that 
precedes the Pride of Queen City. 

The Queen City landscape is 
looking as good as ever thanks to 
the efforts of MaryLousie Alving 
and her team of volunteers. 
Shrubs have been trimmed, posts 
have been painted and the sea-
sonal annuals have been planted 
in the flower bed below the flag 
pole and in the shore side planters 
and the various potted planters. 
The goal now is to ensure things 
get watered over the summer 
when the weather is hot and dry. 

Kim Nance
Realtor®
Cell: 480.489.7178   kimnance.az@gmail.com 
Office: 623.889.7100   Fax: 602.733.5131

Representing Arizona’s Active Adult Retirement Living  
Communities in the Phoenix West Valley 

  Trilogy at Vistancia

  Corte Bella

  Sun City Grand

   Sun City West  
and more

QCYC Captain & Sunshine Specialist

GALLERY MARINE
On Seattle’s Lake Union 

Since 1983 

717 NE Northlake Way
Seattle, WA 98105

• Westerbeke Engines & Generators
• Universal Engines
• Ford Lehman
• Hino
• Yanmar
• Crusader
• Cummins
• Marine Power

(206) 547-2477
Fax (206) 547-2180

• Complete engine room service on Gas & Diesel Engines
• Fuel Tank Replacements

• 50' Dry Dock for Shaft and Prop Repairs
• Electrical Repairs & Upgrades

• Repower or Rebuild
• Our dock or yours

• Knowledgeable parts staff
• Open Monday through Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm
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Opening Day Chairman John 
Hieber has done an outstanding 
job planning and organizing for 
the multiple day event known as 
Opening Day. We will be in the 
throes of those events by the time 
this is published, but based upon 
my observations and all other 
accounts, we are poised to have 
the best Opening Day ever. Next 
time you see John, shake his hand 
and thank him for all he has done 
in support of the biggest Queen 
City event of the year. 

As of April 8, we have 
achieved an elusive member-
ship milestone. Queen City Yacht 
Club is now at full membership 
of 400 active members. Without 
the tireless efforts of Chris and 
Sandy Benson, this milestone 
might never have been achieved. 
The bad news for prospective 
new members is that the half 
price initiation promotion that 
was in effect until we reached full 

mixing with the longtime mem-
bers who have been attending this 
event for many years. Hope to see 
many newly issued burgees flying 
over the Winslow dock this year. 

—�Dave Bedner, Rear Commodore

Outstation Report

The annual QCYC/SYC Eagle 
Harbor Predicted Log Race 

was held recently, and Mother 
Nature decided to make it a more 
interesting race! Winds kicked up 
and people were scratching their 
heads and adjusting their pre-
dicted times. A good time was 
had by all, though, as stories were 
exchanged, plenty of beer, wine 
and good food consumed, and 
winds calmed for all those depart-
ing on Sunday.

A new emergency hospi-
tal was opened on the island 
late last summer. It’s open 24/7, 
which is an improvement from 
the past - one used to have to 
drive to Silverdale or take the 
ferry to Seattle for any off-hours 
emergency treatment. Flyers and 
information on the clinic and its 

membership has now ended. With 
all our new members, we have a 
new pool of enthusiastic partici-
pants for our upcoming events, 
and hopefully a large pool of vol-
unteers when the need arises - 
and the need will arise! We have 
scheduled a new member orienta-
tion on May 16 for any recent new 
members to come to the club to 
receive additional information on 
QCYC membership benefits. 

Speaking of upcoming events, 
we will barely be recovered from 
Opening Day and it will be time 
for Blues, Brews and BBQ on May 9. 
Chris Castrow does a fabulous job 
sponsoring this event and last year 
this was one of the largest events of 
the year. Based upon his prior suc-
cess, we anticipate that this year 
will be more fun than ever. 

Memorial Day is just around 
the corner with Don and Judy 
Wilson sponsoring the weekend at 
Winslow. These big weekends are 
a quintessential yacht club expe-
rience and Don and Judy really 
know how to host an event. The 
weekend should be really fun this 
year with all the new members 

attorney & counselor at law

Valerie Ohlstrom

Personalized and comPrehensive legal solutions in:

 ü Estate and Disability Planning

 ü Elder Law

 ü Probate and Trust  
Settlement

 ü Special Needs Trusts

 ü Medicaid and Long Term  
Care Planning

 ü Guardianship

valerie@ohlstromlaw.com
www.ohlstromlaw.com

serving seattle, Bellevue and greater King county
QCYC Captain

(425) 881-5251
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Docks Doin’s

The QCYC Docks don’t look 
like this!

What prevents that? Our 
members turn out regularly to 
maintain the marina.
H � Next Docks Fun Day: May 9, 

8:30 AM, second deck, free 
breakfast.

H � Next Docks Committee 
Meeting: May 5, 6:30 PM, sec-
ond deck, free pizza.
Come join the fun, meet new 

friends, and continue to ensure 
that our docks never look like the 
“facilities” in the photo.  

—�Chuck Gould, Docks 
Committee Chair

receive a taxi voucher if you are 
not up to walking back with your 
groceries and other finds. We 
always visit this wonderful town 
and facility when we’re in the 
Gulf Islands. Just call ahead for 
reservations and please remem-
ber to cancel your reservation if it 
looks like you cannot arrive when 
planned – you’ll be billed as a no-
show if you don’t.

Winter moorage at Winslow 
ends May 15th, so visiting mem-
bers can tie to the inside of the 
“U” as well as the outside. This 
should allow room for everybody 
to tie to the docks. The exception 
to this is on the BIG weekends 
such as Memorial Day, July 4th 
and Labor Day. All of those events 
are well attended and worth com-
ing to, especially if you’ve never 
done it before – they’re among the 
club’s biggest events!

The club is planning to remodel 
the bath and shower facilities at 
the Bainbridge Outstation this next 
winter. We would like the work to 
be done in a typical business fash-
ion by a licensed, bonded contrac-
tor - hopefully a club member. So 
if you know a club member who 
qualifies and is interested, please 
have them contact a member of the 
Outstation Committee ASAP to 
discuss next steps.

And here’s some good 
news: In an attempt to preclude 
unneeded confusion, Captains 
Denny and Dale Ward have 
agreed to be Outstation Managers 
while we’re gone this summer. As 
long-term members liked by all, 
they will help acquaint new mem-
bers with the facility and will be 
solely responsible to the bridge for 
the Bainbridge Outstation’s man-
agement. So be sure and ask them 
how you can help!

Happy cruising,

—Barb Wood 

location are located by the first aid 
station (between the pantry door 
and freezer) and behind the sign-
in sheet at the desk as you enter 
the clubhouse. Emergency dental 
care and veterinary care flyers are 
also available at the sign-in desk.

By the time you read this, the 
annual Outstation workPARTY 

will have taken place. We’re mak-
ing a list of things we hope to 
accomplish, and will let you know 
in the June Bilge Pump how well 
we did!

SaltSpring Marina, where our 
Ganges Outstation is located, has 
a new lighted walkway to town. 
And as a Marina guest, you will 
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President’s Report

This newsletter will most 
likely be available by 

Opening Day weekend, so I greet 
you and look forward to see-
ing many of you at events spon-
sored by both Queen City and 
Seattle Yacht Clubs. Don’t forget 
to check in with Vice President 
Becky Garvie and offer to help at 
the Sunday morning breakfast, 
which is served by the Tarettes. 
There is always a need for people 
to step in and do small tasks.

After we have rested from 
the flurry of Opening Day activi-
ties, we have the opportunity to 
participate in the South Sound 
Women’s Boating Seminar on 
May 16, which is held at Olympia 
Yacht Club. The cost is $35, 
which includes lunch. Register 
individually at www.ssssclub.
com and notify me so I can make 
sure you are part of the carpool 
and/or wish to make a mini-
weekend of it. Some of us will be 
leaving Friday afternoon to enjoy 
a “girls’ night” at a local hotel 
before the Saturday seminar. The 
class will cover many topics we 
embrace with our “Women at the 
Helm” theme.

BY-LAW CHANGES PROPOSED

In the fall we initiated the process 
of changing the Tarettes’ by-laws 
to reflect a more accurate format 
for the organization under cur-
rent circumstances. The process 
has continued and will be dis-
cussed at length, and perhaps 
even be ready for a vote, by the 

May 20th general meeting. 
It is vital that each and every 

member study the proposals that 
will be sent out and participate 
in the decision-making process. I 
am sure that the founding mem-
bers in 1943 anticipated that the 
Tarettes should regularly exam-
ine the by-laws to be sure they are 
relevant in each era, just as they 
were for them in the beginning. 
Our goal is to continue to thrive 
as an organization, not only as an 
auxiliary, but as a vital partner in 
the life of Queen City Yacht Club. 
The proposed by-law changes will 
simplify and streamline our orga-
nizational structure.

In addition to the by-law 
changes, we will also be vot-
ing on our new slate of officers. 
Please attend this meeting: it 
will be important to the future of 
the Tarettes!

YARD SALE IN JUNE

Looking ahead, Diane Prestebak 
is again chairing the fabulously 
successful sidewalk yard sale, 
which is scheduled for Saturday, 
June 6. This is a great time to look 
through those closets, garages, 
boats, and lockers for items that 
really need a new home. You can 
rent a table, enjoy fellowship with 
other sellers, make money, and 
help the Tarettes (and the club) 
all on the same day. The Taco 
and Tequila Dinner following the 
yard sale is a fun time as well. 
Remember, the Tarettes receive 
a portion of proceeds from bar 
tickets sold that day from 10 AM 

through 4 PM, so be sure to stock 
up and help our budget.

Ladies, it has been a delight 
to spend these past months as 
your Tarettes’ President and I 
look forward to the final weeks 
of my term, planning and par-
ticipating in activities with you. 
Please make every effort to 
attend and enjoy our potluck fel-
lowship along the way.

Happy boating to you all.

—�Margaret Krows,  
Tarette President

H H H 

Vice President’s 
Report

L ast month we attended three 
WIC lunches. Meydenbauer 

Bay YC presented Bear 
Necessities with Chris Morgan, 
who has done numerous docu-
mentaries on wildlife and partic-
ularly on bears. At the Edmonds 
YC luncheon, we were enter-
tained by a magician, and at the 
final luncheon at Bremerton YC 
we enjoyed the creativity of Echo 
Art Works and wonders of beach 
glass. The next WIC luncheon is 
on May 14 at Rainier YC. Save the 
date: details to come. 

The Tarettes have donated 
two baskets to support Opening 
Day expenses. For the Dock Party 
hosted by Bill Buller, the Tarettes 
donated a “get ready to cruise 
for the summer” basket, filled 
with everything a well-equipped 
boater needs for the summer, 
including a laundry basket filled 

http://www.ssssclub.com
http://www.ssssclub.com
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with quarters to do laundry or 
take showers, laundry soap, soft-
eners, bags and beer to drink at 
the laundry mart (it make the 
time go fast), fly strips, mosquito 
repellents and fly swatters. We 
also donated a “martini basket” 
with everything for an Opening 
Day martini party – including 
cosmos and lemon drops. Get 
your tickets to win. 

I want to thank all those 
who donated items and Sistee 
Lentgis, who is our expert in 
putting these baskets together so 
they become the successful fund 
raisers they are.

Two “Women at the Helm”- 
related events are planned for 
this month: the May 9 Lake 
Union SeaRay “for women 
only” boating instruction and 
the South Sound women’s day 
of boating seminars on May 16. 
I look forward to hearing how 
those who attended these events 
enjoyed them!

—�Becky Garvie, Vice President 

H H H 

it’s election time
Election of new officers and the 
board will be conducted during 
the May meeting, during which 
nominations will be accepted 
from the floor. The nominating 
committee has offered the fol-
lowing slate of candidates:
H  President – Becky Garvey
H � Vice-President – Joanne 

Pruesser
H  Treasurer – Gayle Frisch
H  Secretary – Open
H � Board: Shirley Rogers, Mary 

Jo Svendsen, and Margaret 
Krows.

H H H 

dues will soon be due
This is your “official” reminder 
that dues for the 2015-16 year 
will be due on or before October 
1 and can be paid now! Active 

members’ dues are $25. Life 
members can pay a $10 publi-
cation fee if they want printed 
materials. Why not do it now, 
while you’re thinking about it?

Through June 30, you can 
send your dues and/or fee to 
Dorothy Dubia, 7001 Seaview 
Avenue NW, Suite 160-20, Seattle, 
WA 98117, or place your check – 
NOT cash — (in an envelope) in 
the Tarettes’ mailbox.

H H H 

animated knots
Want to become proficient at 
tying useful knots for the boat? 
Good news, there is an app for 
that! Check out this free web site 
that has easy to follow animated 
guides. www.animatedknots.
com. An application for your 
mobile device is also available 
for purchase. Apple Store : 
Animated Knots by Grog $4.99.

SEE AT TRAWLERFEST

ONLINE BOAT AUCTION - SPRING AUCTION BEGINS - MAY 14-20

VIEW OUR ENTIRE INVENTORY LIST AT waterlineboats.com

WATERLINEBOATS.COM ~ 206.282.0110 ~ 2400 WESTLAKE AVENUE N ~ SEATTLE

2001 BAYLINER 3488
$112,500 REDUCED

1981 BRUCE ROBERTS 44
$69,000 REDUCED

1985 NAUTICAT 36
$85,000

1979 CHB 45 TRAWLER
$139,000

1978 BLUEWATER 45
$64,900 REDUCED

1989 WATERLINE 38
$49,000 REDUCED

2000 GREAT HARBOUR 37
$285,000

WaterLineWaterLineboats
KROGEN EXPRESS | BRACEWELL YACHTS | HELMSMAN TRAWLERS®

VIDEO ON-LINE

SEE AT TRAWLERFEST

HELMSMAN 43 PILOTHOUSE

VIDEO ON-LINE

HELMSMAN 43 PILOTHOUSENew!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!HELMSMAN 43 PILOTHOUSENew!HELMSMAN 43 PILOTHOUSENew!HELMSMAN 43 PILOTHOUSENew!HELMSMAN 43 PILOTHOUSENew!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!New!

VIDEO ON-LINE

VIDEO ON-LINEVIDEO ON-LINE VIDEO ON-LINEVIDEO ON-LINE

SELL OR BUY A BOAT WITH CONFIDENCE USING BoatBid!
BOATBID IS AVAILABLE EXCLUSIVELY THROUGH BOATSHED INTERNATIONAL YACHT BROKERAGE 
OFFICES WORLDWIDE. WATERLINE BOATS BROKERAGE IS POWERED BY BOATSHED.

ONLINE BOAT AUCTION - SPRING AUCTION BEGINS - MAY 

BoatBid.com

THESE BOATS 
ARE IN BoatBid!
GO TO

boatbid.com
<|

www.mactops.com

http://www.animatedknots.com
http://www.animatedknots.com
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FLEET CAPTAIN’S SUMMER CRUISE SCHEDULE, 2015

A ll QCYC members are invited to participate in one or both of our Fleet Captain’s Summer Cruise 
Events. In various locations where we need to make reservations, we will initially reserve 8 berths. 

We will increase, or decrease, that number as reservations come in- or not. Please email the not-so- fleet 
captain (gould0738@aol.com) if you plan to participate in one or both of the cruises. If you plan to partici-
pate in only a portion of the cruise, please advise. We hope to get everything reserved, etc, by June 1.

Members not reserving space by June 1 are still welcome to show up, but they may wind up looking for 
moorage on their own at some of the marina-oriented destinations.

First Cruise: South Sound
This cruise departs from the outstation following 
July 4 weekend.

Monday, July 6	 Gig Harbor
Tuesday, July 7	 Penrose State Park
Wednesday, July 8	 Longbranch
Thursday, July 9	 Jarrell Cove State Park
Friday, July 10	 Olympia (Swantown)
Saturday, July 11	 Foss Waterway (Tacoma)

Second Cruise: San Juans and 
Gulf Islands
Friday, August 14	 Oak Harbor
Saturday, August 15	 Anacortes
Sunday, August 16	 Deer Harbor
Monday, August 17	 Sidney
Tuesday, August 18	 Ganges
Wednesday, Aug 19	 Ganges
Thursday, August 20	 Montague
Friday, August 21	 Poet’s Cove
Saturday, August 22	 Garrison Bay
Sunday, August 23	 Fisherman Bay
Monday, August 24	 LaConner
Tuesday, August 25	 Langley

—�Chuck Gould, Fleet Captain

House Committee

W e need to do a better job 
on recycling.  There are 

still waste items getting into the 
wrong container. We need to look 
at the waste container signs as 
to what can and what cannot be 
placed in the container. There are 
items like TV’s, ice makers and 
waste paint that have been dis-
carded in the waste containers in 
the past few weeks. These items 
need to go to SPECIAL waste facili-
ties for correct disposal. The club 
has been doing a great job with 
food disposal in the galley.

—�Jim Damery,  
House Committee Chair

QCYC Club Hours

Main Gate: 	 Open 0600 – 1900
Docks: 	�� 24 hour lockdown 

and card access
Clubhouse: 	� Doors open  

0800 – 1800 
Member Access 
0500 – 2400 

Attention  
Moorage  
Members!

When your boat 
insurance renews it is 
your responsibility to 
provide the club with 
an updated Certificate 
of Insurance to remain 

in compliance with 
moorage rules.
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Charlotte (Charlie) Lauridsen

1917 – 2015

Charlotte (Charlie) Lauridsen crossed the bar for 
the last time on February 12th of this year at the 
age of 97. Charlie was born on March 28, 1917, 
in Leavenworth, grew up in Everett and gradu-
ated from Everett High School in 1936. Under 
“Charlie’s” senior yearbook picture, the editors 
predicted, “She’ll always dance her way through 
life.” That was an exceptionally accurate predic-
tion – literally and figuratively. Charlotte was 
definitely the “spunky” one of her family. As 
her daughter relates, “Charlie was NEVER shy. 
From early on she had her whole family wrapped 
around that little finger of hers and the others 
always bent to her schedule, her will, and her 
desires. Such power!” 

Charlotte was a talented dancer from an early 
age, appearing on stage for the opening of Seattle’s 
Fifth Avenue Theatre in 1926 at the age of eight. 
She went on to dance in many Everett events. 
Charlie then went on to attend the University 
of Washington, where she majored in art with a 
minor in dance (a dance major was not available) 
at UW. She was a member of Chi Omega Sorority 
at the University. She had her own dance studio in 
Snohomish when she left college after two years 
of study. She told great stories of taking the train 
to Snohomish three days a week to teach the local 
children their ballet and tap and try to help the 
lumberjacks learn a little bit about ballroom danc-
ing. Charlie’s daughter writes “These were some 
of the many adventures of our ‘energizer bunny’ 
mom.” We are happy to remember that she had 
more than 97 years of a happy and healthy life and 
a natural, peaceful death. Charlotte’s spirit was 
more adventurous than it was conventional. Other 
early adventures included climbing out her bed-
room window, crawling over the porch roof to 
drop to the ground, swimming out to navy ships in 
Everett harbor with girlfriends to tease the sailors.”

In June 1941 Charlotte married Harold Scheldt, 
her high school sweetheart and fellow Husky. 
Harold (Hec) worked in the purchasing department 
at Boeing and while they were in Seattle, the couple 
had three children, Priscilla, Coburn, and Stephen. 
Being the adventurous sort she was, Charlie agreed 
to her husband’s plan to move the whole crew to 
Wichita, Kansas, in 1951 for him to start his own 
company. We’re talking a cross country trip in 
December in the 1950 Ford with a baby in diapers, a 

mom who’s 5 month pregnant, and rambunctious 8 
and 5 year olds in the mix. The woman had spunk 
and energy! Raising the children in Wichita was 
good, but the Seattle area was always home and the 
family returned there for many summer delights 
with the relatives. Charlie continued participating 
in pranks with the Scheldt family brood that are 
too numerous to mention

Charlie divorced from Harold in 1967. After 
Charlie’s divorce, she returned to Seattle with 
Janet and Charlie was introduced to Ernie by her 
former in-laws (his neighbors of many years). 
Ernie and his Charlie married on June 18, 1971, 
and he was her loving and fun-loving dance part-
ner and husband until her death forty-four years 
later. With Ernie leading the way, they engaged in 
all the activities at Queen City Yacht Club, toured 
the country in their RV, belonged to an active RV 
group, and, when they became Ford Model A 
owners, were active in a Model A club. During 
this time Charlie ran her interior design business 
(Design Trends) that focused on designing boat 
interiors for QCYC friends and helping people 
who were downsizing out of large homes. 

Ernie joined Queen City in 1969 and he and 
Charlie immediately became active in social events 
at the club. Carolyn Rolstad writes “I remember 
Charlie and Ernie fondly.  We had a lot of fun with 
them over the years.”  Charlie was involved in the 
productions of the Bremerton Heavy Weather Skits 
we used to put on. She was very active and did a 
lot when she was Tarettes president (1984-85).  She 
was instrumental in refurbishing the ladies lounge 
and restroom (the old one).  She had been an inte-
rior decorator and she used her skills to turn the 
ladies room into a comfortable gathering place for 
the ladies.  It also became a dressing room for the 
performers (including the guys) when we did the 
skits and Entertainment Night productions.  She 
was a very energetic lady and was always helping 
out wherever she could. With perfect health and 
great partners Charlotte did indeed “dance her way 
through life.”

Charlotte leaves devoted husband Ernest W. 
Lauridsen, children Priscilla Richardson, Coburn 
Scheldt, Stephen Scheldt, Janet Minehan, six 
grandchildren, three great grandchildren, two sis-
ters-in-law, one brother-in-law and many nieces 
and nephews and their progeny. 
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Come to Queen City Yacht Club for  
Opening Day Fun, Food, and Entertainment!

 
Sunday 	 1:30-4:30 PM 	 Appetizer Potluck Fundraiser Third Floor ($10)
April 26 	 2:30-4:30 PM 	 Music by Dave Calhoun  
Wednesday	 5-10 PM	 Main Floor Bar Open
April 29	 6-8 PM	 Barbecued Rib Dinner By Willie ($15)
 	 7-10 PM	 Karaoke with Mark
Thursday	 7-10 AM. 	 Breakfast Sandwich and Hash Browns ($5)
April 30 	 5-10 PM	 Main Floor Bar Open
 	 6-8 PM	 Margarita Chicken Dinner ($15)
 	 7-10 PM	 The Dave Irish Band
Friday	 8 AM -1:30 PM	 Breakfast and Lunch By Willie ($5-$9)
May 1	 11 AM - midnight 	 Main Floor Bar Open
	 4 -8 PM	 The Dave Calhoun Band (On The Dock)
 	 6-8 PM	 Barbecued Chicken Dinner (On The Dock) ($15)
	 8 -11:30 PM	 Live Music and Dancing: “The Encounters”
		  Children welcome until 9 PM
Saturday	 8 AM-11:30 AM 	 Buffet Breakfast by Willie ($10)
May 2 	 11:30 AM - 2 PM 	 Box lunch may be ordered
 	 11 AM - midnight 	 Main Floor Bar Open
 	 6-8:30 PM 	 Barbecued Pork Tenderloin (On The Dock) ($15)
	 8-11:30 PM 	 Live Music and Dancing: “The Encounters”
Sunday	 8:30-11 AM	 Main Floor Bar Open
May 3	 8:30-11 AM	 Hearty Breakfast ($10)

Water Shuttle Between Seattle and Queen City Yacht Clubs – 8 AM to midnight Friday, Saturday – 8 AM - noon Sunday





Tequila & Tacos Night 
  A Saturday Night Social 

  June 6th  
 
 
 
 
 

Tasty tequila drinks                                        
                                          A fabuloso steak taco bar! 

                                     No pre-registration required.  Olé! 
                                       
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

                                   Various hot sauces & peppers  
                                         to choose from 

                                    Make the night mild or wild   
                                     It’s up to you!        

 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                        Bar Opens @ 5 PM 
                  Dinner Starts @ 6 PM 

                  $10 per person 
                  The Party Never Stops! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brought to you courtesy of the “Familia de Bixby” 
For questions contact Kyle Bixby | kbixby@queencity.org 

Net Proceeds to benefit QCYC Tarettes 
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Marine Sales, Inc.
New Location: 2925 Fairview Ave East (Thunderbird Marina) 

Seattle, WA • 206-633-0701 • 206-633-0716 (fax)

email: wolfe@nwlink.com
www.wolfemarine.com

Come see me in my new location on Fairview Avenue.  
The new year, 2013 will be 30 years for me serving  

the Seattle boating community in boat sales.  
I look forward to many more.

Quality Used Boats Since 1939

Bruce F. Ramon
Cerfitied PubliC YaCht broker

206-949-6209 cell

Yacht
Performance

Center
Tony Stempak  
Owner Since 1983

915 N.E. Boat Street

Seattle, WA 98105

Of�ce: 206-633-1195

E-mail: ypcseattle@aol.com

References & Photos 

Available Upon 

Request

– Haul Outs with Elevator Lift
– Bottom Painting

– Electronics Rigging Specialist
– Repower

– Custom Welding
– High Performance Specialist

– Merc Cruiser, Volvo & Crusader
– Fuel Injection Specialist

– Bow & Stern Thruster Installs
Member of
       QUEEN CITY    
       YACHT CLUB

Looking Ahead..
H � May 1–3	� SYC Opening Day
H � May 5	� Planning & Finance 

Meeting, Docks 
Committee Meeting

H � May 9	� IPBA PYC Liberty 
Bay Challenge, 
Blues, Brews & BBQ 
Saturday Social

H � May 13, 27	� General Membership 
Dinner & Meeting

H � May 16	� New Member 
Orientation

H � May 19	 �IPBA 2015 Alaska, 
Gathering & Kick-off 
Meeting, Winslow

H � May 20	 �Tarette Board & 
Monthly Meeting

H � May 21	 �SSPS Meeting
H � May 22-25	� Memorial Day 

Cruise to Eagle 
Harbor
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1501 Fourth Ave, Suite 2400 • Seattle, WA 98101

(800) 755-6470

Lewis O. TiTLand, CPa  Ps
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

J.G. SCRIPPS BUILDING / SUITE 400
221 FIRST AVENUE WEST

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98119

TEL: (206) 789-5433
FAX: (206) 682-5241

Dean A. Lentgis

David B. Carlson

Fishermen’s Terminal

3824 18th Ave. W. Seattle, WA 98119

206 283-1000 tel  206-284-3450 fax

lentgis@carlsoninsurance.com

1500 Westlake Ave N, Suite 124  
Seattle, WA 98109

206-283-1000 tel  206-284-3450 fax
lentgis@carlsoninsurance.com

Dean A. Lentgis
David B. Carlson

Serving Northwest 
boaters for 41 years.

Located on the Ship Canal at Canal Boatyard
4300 11th Ave. NW, Seattle

(206) 789-4690 • www.pacificfiberglass.com

Repair, Refit & Restoration
Everybody at Pacific Fiberglass is committed to doing the best 
job possible, whether it’s refitting a Super-yacht or putting a new 
bottom on a compact trawler. Give us a call about your project. 
We'll help sort out what makes sense for you.

Scott Anderson 206-769-1192

Spec ia l i z ing in
Res ident ia l , Condomin ium 
& Investment Proper t ies .

sander@windermere.com
www.seattleincityhomes.com

Knowledge  Integrity  Service

R E A L E S T A T E

  



MAY 2015
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
SYC Opening Day 
Music on the Dock with Dave 
Calhoun: 1600
BBQ Chicken on the Dock 
($15): 1800
The Encounters - Music and 
Dancing: 2000

2
SYC Opening Day 
Buffet Brealfast by Willie: 
0800 
BBQ'd Pork Tenderloin on 
the Dock ($15): 1700
The Encounters - Music and 
Dancing: 2000

3
SYC Opening Day 
Opening Day Weekend 
Hearty Breakfast ($10): 0800

4 5
Planning & Finance Meeting: 
1900 
Docks Committee Meeting: 
1830

6 7 8
Friday Lunch: 1130

9
IPBA PYC Liberty Bay 
Challenge
Blues, Brews, & BBQ 
Saturday Social

10 11
QCYC Board Meeting: 1900

12 13
Pre-Meeting Dinner: 1800
General Membership 
Meeting: 1930

14
WIC Luncheon Rainier YC

15
Friday Lunch: 1130

16
New Member Orientation 
(Mark Vanderwall): 1300

17 18 19
IPBA 2015 Alaska, Gathering 
and Kick-off Meeting, Winslow

20
Tarette Board Meeting: 1730
Tarette Monthly Meeting - 
Election of New Officers: 
1830

21
SSPS Meeting: 1800

22
Friday Lunch: 1130
Memorial Day Cruise to 
Eagle Harbor

23
Memorial Day Cruise to 
Eagle Harbor: all day

24
Memorial Day  
Cruise to  
Eagle Harb.

31

25
Memorial Day Cruise to 
Eagle Harbor
Memorial Day - QCYC Office 
Closed

26 27
Pre-Meeting Dinner: 1800
General Membership 
Meeting: 1930

28 29
Friday Lunch: 1130

30

t h e Qu een Ci t y Yach  t Club 
2608 Boyer Avenue East, Seattle, WA 98102 

Dick McGrew  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .         Commodore
John Rogers  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .          Vice Commodore
Dave Bedner  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Rear Commodore
Eric Wood  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .           Secretary
Jan Gould  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .           Treasurer
Stephanie Weiss  .   .   .   .   .   .   .  Photographer
Don Wilson  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .          Photographer
Bill Field  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .            Editor 
(e-mail: farafield32@msn.com)


